

RESPECT | ASPIRATION | RESILIENCE

PARENT BULLETIN 38 1st July 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

This week has been tricky with many mixed emotions, I am extremely proud to be a part of such a compassionate and supportive community.

All of our children from Reception through to Year 6 participated in our first sports days for a long time with spectators this week. Thank you to everyone who supported us, to the staff, especially Miss Granville, for running such a well organised, fun events and to the children for trying so hard. We hope you all enjoyed the days and we appreciate the emails that you have sent us throughout the week.

On Wednesday we had a live orchestra in school. They performed for us in the hall and told a story through music. They also taught us all about the instruments and how to play them. We love live music!

Yesterday our afterschool cricket club attended an event at Waddesdon Cricket Club. They were coached by professional coaches and played some excellent cricket. What an amazing opportunity. We hope that we can do more of these in the future.

We once again opened our doors to welcome our new Reception children and their adults into school on Thursday. It is lovely to see how much confidence the children are gaining and we are super excited for September.

Today your children will bring home a letter containing the name of their class and teacher(s) for next year. All children will be spending Tuesday morning in their new classes. Transition day is always very exciting in school, we handle the process carefully and consider the needs of all children.

There are currently cleaning vacancies here at the school. The role starts at 4pm each day and is Monday to Friday until 6.30pm. For more information or if you are interested in the role please contact Carrie Dalton via cleaners@theacademy.me

We still have a high number of cases of sickness and diarrhoea please can we ask that children are not sent into school if they are poorly. Children are able to return after 48 hours from the last episode of sickness. Sadly some local schools have this bug as well as high numbers of COVID cases and have had to shut classes and year groups. It is vital that we help each other in order to keep everyone well and in school.

Just a reminder that next Friday (8th July) is an inset day for all children and therefore children will not be coming into school.

Reflection

In our primary assembly this week Miss Russell helped us think about recall. We thought about why we remember some things but forget others. She helped us think about strategies we can use to remember things. Thank you Miss Russell. As we end the week, we invite you to reflect on the assurance we will never be forgotten by God.

Kind regards,

Mrs C Baughan



